"Those who don't know history are destined to repeat it."
                                ~Edmund Burke~
Dear Students (and parents),

Welcome to the 2019-2020 school year at Pine Lake Middle School! My name is Eric Ensey and I’ll be your Social Studies teacher this year.  I can’t tell you how excited I am for the fantastic year we have in front of us! 

It’s natural to feel a bit overwhelmed at the differences between middle and elementary school. However, you will quickly settle in and fall in love with the school spirit that permeates Pine Lake’s halls.  In middle school, you’ll experience more space, more students and more teachers (as well as school sports, amazing music programs, lockers, better food, etc!). PLMS is an amazing place and I know that you will love it! I know I do!

You will also assume more responsibility. The primary responsibility of learning rests in the hands of each student in my class.  Positive academic achievement depends on solid communication and organization.  It is vital that you take the initiative and communicate with me if questions or problems arise.  Also, becoming organized can take some time, but it will be critical to your success today and throughout your life.  Use your planner; write down all homework assignments and project due dates; categorize your binder into different subject areas – DO NOT randomly shove papers into your binder or your locker.  Turn your work in on time!!  Finally, keep all returned work in a safe folder at home until the end of each trimester (in case your teacher messes up your grade and you can bring it in as proof!)
My hope is that together, we make this your best year in school yet! 
Social Studies Overview
Our social studies curriculum focuses on geography and ancient civilizations of Mesopotamia, Egypt, Rome and Greece. The two BIG QUESTIONS that we will come back to again and again are: 
1. Legacy-How is your life different today because of ancient civilizations?
2. Geography-How does where you live affect how you live?
We will use technology early and often and find cool ways to learn about ancient civilizations, from podcasts to movies to websites.
Social Studies will be project-based. You’ll take weekly Learning Checks (explained in class) and by June, you’ll be amazed at what you have learned. Better yet, you’ll be even more amazed at WHAT YOU REMEMBER from this class as you progress to future grades.  
Grading Scale

Every assignment is graded on the following scale. 

3.7-4
=
A

3.4
=
B

3.0
=
C

2.6
=
D

After assignments are graded, I upload the scores to Student and Family Access. Every student should know how to log on using their STUDENT ACCESS username and password (we will go over this in class). 

Homework 

We will work hard every day in class. Even so, there will be homework. My intention is for you to learn, but not to bog you down with so much homework that you have no time for other activities. If you are feeling stressed by the workload, please come see me. Remember, using your planner is the key to keeping up with class assignments and projects. Also, the workload comes in waves. Sometimes the waves are small and sometimes you’ll want to get out of the water. Just being honest. I can promise that the projects will be fun, however! 
**Papers with NO NAME will be given NO CREDIT**

Class Materials
· See the Tech Letter. I highly recommend using Dropbox or OneDrive to store your digital files. 
· There won’t be a ton of papers and handouts in SS. Most of what you will need will be in One Note or Teams. However, you should have a binder with a tab labeled Soc. St. 
Classroom Rules

I expect you to arrive on time and be prepared every day.  I understand that emergencies happen, but passes out to the bathroom or lockers should be a rare exception.  
My four classroom expectations are:

· Be respectful to self, others, and others’ property

· Be responsible and accountable

· Be resourceful 

· Demonstrate integrity

This is all summed up in my ONE classroom rule: 

Make choices that have a positive impact on yourself and others.

Web Permissions
In order to use the computers and the internet in this class (which we will do often), students and parents must sign a Computer Release form. You received this form on Taking Care of Business day. Please turn this form in by Monday, September 9.
Computers in B25
We have a one to one computer classroom. That means each one of you will be assigned a laptop for you to use all year. How awesome is that! We also have lots of iPads and MacBooks. Along with this cool privilege, there are some strict rules that we must adhere to:

· No food or drink around the computers.

· Clean hands
· No playing or downloading games or music.

· It’s awesome that we have access to so much technology. Treat it like you bought it!

Parent/Student Online Communication
Please read the “Technology in Ensey’s Class” letter for information on online communication. The technology letter will explain it all. 
‘Do The Small Things in All Things
On top of being your SS teacher, I am also the school’s leadership teacher. It’s a classed called WAVE. Our motto is “Do the Small Things in All Things.” To me, that means looking for ways to do small acts of kindness every day for others. I’m excited to teach you more about this and how doing so will create a classroom environment that you will absolutely LOVE. 

Finally, there is the humor factor.  Get ready to laugh a lot! Life is a journey and we are all human.  We all make mistakes.  Often times, we learn more from the mistakes we make than the things we do correctly.  A good sense of humor is vital to the middle school experience.  Besides, in twenty years, many of the most memorable stories you will tell will be the mistakes you made as kids!  If this is true, your first year of middle school will definitely be a year to remember! (
Don’t hesitate to contact me as soon as questions or problems arise.  The sooner we deal with them, the better for all of us!  Here is how I can be reached:

Eric Ensey

Voicemail: (425) 837-5745 (the slow way to get a response)
E-mail: enseye@issaquah.wednet.edu (the fast way to get a response)
After reading and reviewing this letter, please sign below and return the bottom portion to class.  I will also be tracking the return of this slip in class.  Thanks!

(Cut here)

We have read and understand the information in this letter.

(Student)














(Parent)








